
Blessings
We always knew that we were blessed with our 5 healthy babies,
but the reality of how blessed we really were is beginning to
sink  in.   Our  first  4  children  were  very  easy,  content,
healthy babies, so our 5th child, Luke, has rocked our world a
little  bit.   He  has  always  been  an  intense  baby;  very
energetic, playful, sleepless, alert and specific about his
wants and needs.  But during the past few months, he’s been
sick as well, so the poor little guy is having  trouble being
comforted.  We’ve taken him to the doctor a few times, and
he’s been diagnosed with bronchitis and an ear infection.  As
if these illnesses were not enough, his chest x-rays show he
has an enlarged heart.  We are currently praying that this is
not a symptom of something seriously wrong with little Luke’s
health.  My husband made me promise not to google it since
we’ve made a few medical scares in our family worse by scaring
ourselves with random internet information.  We are currently
waiting for our appointment with the pediatric cardiologist. 
Scary stuff.

I will continue to update when I can.  In the meantime,
prayers for Luke would be wonderful �

IT Is HERE
It’s official – there is a flu wreaking havoc in our house.  I
don’t know if it’s H1N1, but all the signs are there.  Our
middle-schooler came down with it Friday night, and she’s been
in bed ever since.  She had to miss a birthday party and
church  this  weekend,  and  she  won’t  be  going  to  school
tomorrow.   Today  our  5-year-old  and  1-year-old  starting
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showing symptoms, and tonight our 3-year-old looks like she
might be starting to get it.  And oh yeah – why would you
think this one skipped Hubby, who  gets EVERYTHING that comes
around?  Looks like it’s making an appearance in him tonight. 
As usual, (except for the flu season when I was pregnant and
was sick from Thanksgiving until Christmas – one bug after
another) I remain the last one standing, as yet untouched by
the virus (crossing fingers, knocking wood…)

So up goes this post, and down goes our family – I think a flu
outbreak is a good reason to go to bed at 10, don’t you? 
Here’s hoping and praying that it doesn’t hit us too hard and
also that I  may stay well enough to care for my family.  We
are going to have to quarantine ourselves this week, which is
a shame since we had plans for every single night.  Tomorrow
will see a slew of phone calls made and emails sent to cancel
everything.  Health comes first, of course.
Best wishes to readers for staying healthy!!!

I’m Grounded
I will spare you the details, but apparently I’ve caught some
sort of stomach virus (and it causes stomach pain – OUCH!). 
Of course, I can’t call in sick to my job as a SAHM (stay at
home mom), and just my luck that my husband has work today, so
I’m stuck with the two little ones.  Actually, they’re stuck
with me – I don’t feel well enough to go to Walmart or to take
them anywhere else, so I can’t even kill time that way – I’m
grounded.  And I do need to go to Walmart – I’ve already
endured one tantrum about our lack of fruit loops.  I don’t
think  I  could  handle  another  one.   Is  there  fruit  loops
delivery?  I actually want to go to Walmart – like I said, it
would kill the time anyway.  At least I can blog like a maniac
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right now while the baby is napping.  When he wakes up, I will
be at his mercy.  He gets really bored around the house and
wants to be held all the time.  But when I hold him, he just
wants to grab things he shouldn’t and bang on my computer
keyboard.  I guess I might say I’m bored.  It’s not that I
have nothing to do; there are always blog posts to write (I’m
sitting on 14 drafts right now!), newspapers from weeks ago to
read, thank you notes and birthday party invitations to write,
a messy house to clean, laundry to do, an anniversary photo
album to put together…  it’s just that I don’t feel like doing
any of that.  Or feel like doing much of anything, for that
matter.  I guess I’ll sit here and watch Dora the Explorer all
day.  I’m getting hungry, but I’m scared to eat anything
because of my stomach.  I have a meeting I’d really like to
get to later…  sigh.  Being sick sucks.  I hope I feel better
for date day tomorrow!!!


